
 

 

 
Memorandum            
 
To:  Mayor and City Council  
 
From:  James L. Williamson, Fleet Manager 
 
Date:  October 26, 2017 
 
Subject: Bid Tabulation for Two (2) New 2018 3/4 Ton Extended Cab Long Bed Pickup Trucks 
 
Recommendation: 
 
That the City of Gillette awards the bid to Greiner Motor Company of Casper, Wyoming in the amount 
of $58800.00 for their bid on Two (2) New 2018 3/4 Ton Extended Cab Long Bed Pickup Trucks 
 

Bidder Make and Model Bid Price Notes 

Greiner Motor Co., 
Casper, Wyoming 

2 New Ford F-250 
Extended Cab Long Bed 

Pickup Trucks $58,800.00 Recommended  

Thunder Basin Ford, 
Gillette, Wyoming 

2 New Ford F-250 
Extended Cab Long Bed 

Pickup Trucks $60,187.84 Met Specifications 

Fremont Motor Co., 
Lander, Wyoming 

2 New Ford F-250 
Extended Cab Long Bed 

Pickup Trucks $61,113.68 
Failed to meet 
specifications 

    

Account Number Budgeted Amount 
Amount Charged to 

Account Balance 

604-30-37-419-70-
47610 $77,509.00 $58,800.00 $18,709.00 

 
Background 
 
These are replacements under Projects 18VM01 and 18VM10 respectively for Units 72 and 36.  Unit 
72 is a 2002 Chevrolet ¾ ton pickup by our Parks Division.  Unit 36 is a 2003 Chevrolet ¾ ton pickup 
used by our Wastewater Division.  These replacement units were approved in the budget.  The 
remaining funds will be used to upfit the vehicles with service bodies, appropriate lighting, City of Gillette 
signage, etc. 
 
 
James L. Williamson 
Fleet Manager 
 


